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As Rose’s session came to an end she 
spoke about the impossibility of achieving 
reconciliation without addressing racism. 
She suggested that an organization 
focused on transforming itself to 
service Indigenous Peoples better, is 
demonstrating a form of reconciliation.  
How can you teach people that cultural 
safety and cultural competence really 
matter? Participants were urged to continue 
their work with the AHICs/IHICs and were 
reminded that, “issues will arise and you 
will want to change systems - and it will 
happen”.

After Rose’s presentation and a brief break, 
Hilary McGregor, Lead of Knowledge 
Translation and Community Engagement 
with Indigenous Health, introduced and 
screened a short animated video titled 
Cultural Safety: Respect and Dignity in 
Relationships, Indigenous Peoples in 
the Health Care System. This video was 
developed by the Indigenous Health team 
at Northern Health to introduce cultural 
safety and cultural humility in a simple and 
accessible way. The video invites health 
care practitioners to participate in making 
the health care system more culturally safe. 
An accompanying booklet by the same title 
is also available. 

The final afternoon of the gathering 
provided time for participants to continue 
working on an arts-based project guided 
by Charis Alderfer-Mumma, Art Therapist 
and Mental Health Counsellor. AHIC/
IHIC members created placemats with the 
theme of reconciliation. After the gathering, 
these placemats will be sewn together to 
create a tablecloth for each AHIC/IHIC 
and will be sent to them as a reminder 
of the gathering and their visions for 
reconciliation. 

Participants working on an arts-based project guided by Charis 
Alderfer-Mumma, Art Therapist and Mental Health Counsellor.

Omineca AHIC panel.
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IN CLOSING...

The gathering closed with summary 
remarks from Margo Greenwood, who 
committed to a 5th All AHIC/IHIC Gathering 
in 2018, and to funding each AHIC/IHIC 
with a further $20,000 in the 2017-18 
fiscal year. This funding is intended to 
support ongoing and new projects focused 
on improving health care experiences of 
Indigenous peoples and communities in 
the Northern Health service region. The 
funding can support patient journey and 
process mapping activities, the continuation 
of and/or expanding current projects, 
undertaking new projects, and/or regional 
health gatherings. The Indigenous Health 
team will continue to provide technical, 
administrative and content support where 
requested by AHICs/IHICs.

The 4th All AHIC/IHIC Gathering was a 
success. Participants left feeling excited 
and inspired about the work AHICs/IHICs 
are doing. Highlights from the two days 
included Rose LeMay’s talk, sharing and 
learning from other communities and 
First Nations, and having conversations 
around cultural safety and reconciliation. 
Margo expressed appreciation for the 
opportunity to review and acknowledge the 
AHICs’ accomplishments. She highlighted 
some key messages from Rose’s 
presentation. She thanked participants for 
their attendance, contributions and keen 
involvement during the gathering, and 
encouraged everyone to reconvene at the 
5th All AHIC/IHIC Gathering.                      

“My first time and definitely not 
my last. Very much inspiring to 
go back to my community with 
new ideas, clarity and courage to 
accomplish.” 

Participant

“It was really inspiring to see all 
of the work and commitment.” 

Participant
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